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GROVE CITY COUNCIL 
SPECIAL MEETING 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2016 
4:00 PM 

 
 
The Grove City Council met in special session on Monday, September 26, 2016 at 4:00 PM 
with Mayor Marty Follis presiding. Members present were Ed Trumbull, Don Nielsen, Marty 
Dyer and Ivan Devitt. Also present was City Manager, Bill Keefer; Attorney, Darren Cook; 
Assistant City Manager, Debbie Bottoroff; Public Works Director, Jack Bower and City Clerk, 
Bonnie Buzzard. City Treasurer, Lisa Allred was absent.  
 
Follis opened the floor for discussion with respect to an application from the Grand Lake 
Association for a permit for the sale and consumption of high-point beer under Section 12 of 
the Wolf Creek Park facilities policies and procedures for an Oktoberfest Event during their 
Pelican Festival on October 5-8, 2016 at Wolf Creek Park. Grand Lake Association – 
Representative, Doug Drown addressed the Council to report that he has scheduled a 
meeting with the City Staff on Friday, September 30th out at Wolf Creek Park to discuss the 
placement of the “beer” tent from the vendor tent(s) in order to comply with the policy 
requirements. Devitt asked for clarification for the Certificate of the Permit. Keefer reported 
that it is authorizing the Grand Lake Association the authority the sale and consumption of 
high-point beer for their event, and that the permit applies to that event only. Dyer strongly 
expressed his appreciation to GLA for their efforts to bring more activities to the event, but 
at the same time he wanted the event to maintain the family atmosphere.  Drown entertained 
questions and concerns from the Council and Staff. Trumbull made the motion to approve 
the application from the Grand Lake Association as presented and discussed. Seconded by 
Follis. AYE: Trumbull, Devitt and Follis. NAY: Nielsen and Dyer. Motion carried. 
 
At 4:16 PM Devitt made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Nielsen. AYE: Trumbull, Nielsen, 
Dyer, Devitt and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried.    
 


